Research Centre for Marine Sciences and Climate Change

Minutes of steering group meeting 28th April 2008
Present: George Wolff (Chair, DEOS), Ian Bamber (DEOS), Richard Burrows (Engineering), Chris Frid (SOBS), Steve Holloway (Dean of Science Faculty), Terry Hedges (Engineering & SWIMMER), Miguel Angel Morales (POL), Andy Plater (Geography & SWIMMER), Andrew Willmott (Director, POL) and Peter Thorne (POL).
Apologies: Ric Williams (DEOS), Kevin Horsburgh (POL), Dave Prior (HoD, DEOS) and orsburghHJonathan Sharples (POL).
1. Coastal Observatory Review
Andrew Willmott reported on the new NERC funding regime and the implications for POL as a result of NERC’s review of its research centres and “National Capability”. Andrew highlighted that NERC want their centres to engage with a wider audience (e.g. local authorities and the wider University community). The aim is for POL to address an over-arching scientific question that involves partnerships and collaborations with a wider spectrum of stakeholders e.g. “How will the Irish Sea respond over the next few decades to climate change?” 

As a result of the review there is likely to be some streamlining of activities and one possible outcome will be that additional cruise time is likely to be made available to the University community.
2. Fellowships
Andrew Willmott reported that Roger Proctor is to take up a secondment to the University of Tasmania for 3 years and Jonathan Sharples will cover as Chief Scientist in his absence. As a result, POL should have the funds available to appoint a research fellow to the Marine Science Climate Change Centre to work on the physics and biogeochemistry of the Irish Sea. In addition, Steve Holloway reported that he should know in the next few weeks whether the University has approved funding for a similar post.
3. Budget
George Wolff reported that there is still £2000 in the budget and this must be spent by the end of July 2008. Colleagues are invited to submit ideas for workshops based on the NERC research themes and first call topics e.g. ocean acidification, natural hazards, storms etc.
4. AOB
Andy Plater reported that a multi-disciplinary bid has been submitted to the Leverhulme Trust for a £2.5m project over 5 years entitled “Embedding of Emerging Disciplines: Ecosystem Services and Human Well-Being (Ecosystem Services and Poverty Alleviation in the Marine and Coastal Environment)”.

George Wolff reported that the cost of ship-based undergraduate training is increasing dramatically as a result of full-economic costing and has implications nationally. This crisis needs to be raised at the Marine Sciences Forum and any other suitable national forum for HE Ocean Sciences.

Steve Holloway reported that the University is shortly to make changes to the structure of faculties and departments. In all probability this will result in fewer faculties and larger schools and departments. Colleagues in complementary disciplines are encouraged to start internal discussions on their desired configurations.


5. Date of next meeting
To be confirmed. 
